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July 2, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, Metropolitan King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

I am pleased to transmit for King County Council review and approval an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into a three-year interlocal cooperation agreement with the City of Renton.  Under this agreement, King County will administer the City’s Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) entitlement funds for 2003 through 2005.   

The City of Renton has participated in the King County CDBG Consortium since 1975.  The City’s population now exceeds 50,000, enabling it to receive and administer a CDBG entitlement grant from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) beginning in 2003.  Federal regulations allow the City the option of having King County continue to administer its CDBG entitlement grant as part of the King County CDBG Consortium, provided the County submits to HUD by August 16, 2002 a fully executed agreement. 

The City of Renton has signed the agreement attached to the ordinance.  This agreement is identical in form to agreements that King County has entered into with the cities of Federal Way and Shoreline, both of which have chosen to continue to participate in the King County CDBG Consortium.  

Please note that in order to ensure that CDBG funds continue to be available to the City of Renton in 2003, the agreement must be signed and submitted to HUD by early August 2002.  I would therefore appreciate the Council’s action on the proposed ordinance prior to its August recess.  

If you have any questions relating to this ordinance or the timing of our request, please contact Linda Peterson, Housing and Community Development Program Manager, 

at (206) 296-8661.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget

Barbara J. Gletne, Director, Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS)

Sadikifu Akina-James, Manager, Community Services Division, DCHS

Linda Peterson, Housing and Community Development Program Manager, DCHS


The Honorable Jesse Tanner, Mayor, City of Renton


James Shepard, Administrator, Community Services, City of Renton


Karen Bergsvik, Human Services Manager

